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Heritage Association Presents Annual Service Awards to Dake, Studebaker

Two members of the Heritage Association of San Marcos were honored at the annual membership meeting and awards dinner Oct. 10 for their contributions to the association and to the community. 

Thea Dake was presented with the Community Volunteer of the Year Award, while Diane Studebaker was recognized as the Heritage Member of the Year. 
Dake has served since 2009 on the Heritage Board, where she has been active on a number of different committees. She and her husband, Ted, have opened their historic home on Belvin Street on three different occasions for the Heritage Association Tour of Homes.
In addition to her service to Heritage, Dake is a member of the Central Texas Medical Center Foundation Board and chairman of the CTMC Hospice Board. She has been the live auction chair and decorations chair for the Greater San Marcos Cattle Barons Ball and is also an active member and Bible study teacher at First Baptist Church, San Marcos.
“Thea has a servant’s heart and works diligently on many different efforts in our community,” said Marianne Moore, Heritage membership chair. “She is very sharp and a force to be reckoned with, but also has a heart of gold and would do anything to help someone in need.”
Studebaker has been a member of the Heritage Association since 2007. She is a member, current officer, scheduler, and former chairperson for the Heritage Guild, which oversees the Charles S. Cock House Museum and the Friday Cottage Kitchen luncheons.
A past member of the Heritage Board, Studebaker serves as chair of the Accessions Committee and is also a member of the Merriman Cabin, Museum, Yearbook and Membership committees. 
“She is always willing to pitch in and help with a smile on her face and a spring in her step,” said Phyllis Klein, incoming chair for the Heritage Guild.
Founded in 1975, the Heritage Association of San Marcos is a non-profit organization chartered to support the preservation of buildings, historical sites and archives as well as to perpetuate traditions that enrich and beautify the community life of San Marcos. For more information, visit www.heritagesanmarcos.org.
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